
A public hearing by the Town Board of the Town of Moreau was held on December 27, 2018 in the Town 
of Moreau Municipal Building, 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York for the purpose of hearing from all 
interested persons for or against the proposed 2019 contract with the South Glens Falls Fire Company.  
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The Supervisor called the public hearing to order at 6:15 p.m. 
 
Town Board Members Present 
 
John Hogan   Councilman 
Alan VanTassel   Councilman 
Gina LeClair   Councilwoman 
Kyle Noonan   Councilman 
Theodore T. Kusnierz, Jr. Supervisor 
 
Town Board Members Absent 
 
None 
 
Also present: Leeann McCabe, Town Clerk; Rudy Klick, Special Project Aide; Reed Antis, Planning 
Board Member and Town Resident; Members of the Moreau Emergency Squad: Steve VanGuilder and 
Ron Quinn; Members of the South Glens Falls Fire Company: Nick Quinn, Mike Shaver; Jeff Beecher, 
from Jenkins, Beecher & Bethel CPA’s 
 
The following Notice of Public Hearing appeared as a legal ad in the legal ad section of the Post Star 
Newspaper on December 16, 2018: 
 
 

TOWN OF MOREAU 
 

NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING 
 
 
 
NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN pursuant to Section 184 of the Town Law and Section 122-b of the General 

Municipal Law, that the Town Board of the Town of Moreau shall conduct a Public Hearing at the Moreau 

Town Hall, 351 Reynolds Road, Moreau, New York on December 27, 2018 at 6:15 p.m. for the purpose of 

receiving public comment on a proposed contract between the Town of Moreau and the South Glens Falls 

Fire Company, Inc..  Under the agreement, the South Glens Falls Fire Company Inc. will furnish fire 

protection services within the Town during calendar year 2019. The funds to be paid by the Town of 

Moreau to the South Glens Falls Fire Company, Inc. for these services are FIVE HUNDRED THIRTY 

FIVE THOUSAND, FOUR HUNDRED AND TWO AND 00/100 DOLLARS ($535,402.00). A 

copy of the proposed contract is available at the office of the Moreau Town Clerk located at the Moreau 

Town Hall.     

Published: December 16, 2018    Leeann McCabe, Town Clerk 
        Town of Moreau 
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The Supervisor stated that funding has increased 2% over last year. He stated that during the budget 
process, there was discussion relating to the new unfunded mandate for fire companies to provide cancer 
health insurance for their members with a 5 year look back. The Town has agreed to cover 80% of the cost 
of the insurance, up to $10,000.00. 
 
There were no public comments made. 
 
Resolution #2018-452 
 
A motion was made by Councilman VanTassel and seconded by Councilman Noonan to close the public 
hearing at 6:23 p.m. 
 
Roll call vote resulted as follows: 
 
Councilman Hogan  Aye 
Councilman VanTassel  Aye 
Councilwoman LeClair  Aye 
Councilman Noonan  Aye 
Supervisor Kusnierz  Aye 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
        Respectfully submitted, 
 
 
        Leeann McCabe 
        Town Clerk 


